BURNHAM WITHOUT PARISH COUNCIL

A Meeting of Burnham Without Parish Council was held in Watchfield Village Hall, Watchfield on Monday, 25th September 2017 at 7.00 p.m.

Present:- A. Gordon (Chairman), R. Bowring, M. Johnson, S.R. Lester and Mrs M. Phillips with the Clerk, R. Young and County/District Councillor R.D. Filmer.

Apology for absence received from M. Dimascio.

36. Disclosures of Interests

Councillor Filmer left the Meeting during consideration of planning matters as Chairman of the District Council’s Development Committee.

37. Minutes 

The Minutes of the Meetings held on 24th July and 21st August 2017 were confirmed and signed by the Chairman as correct records.

38. Planning Matters

During the public session, Mr R. Strode updated the Council on issues relating to application 12/17/00017 – Change of use of land to be used within the curtilage of 26 Hooper Close, Burnham on Sea, on behalf of the applicant, Mrs Z. Cahill. Members had previously agreed not to make a firm recommendation and were content for the District Council to determine the application in due course.

The following planning application was considered:-

12/17/00020 – Alterations to internal access road layout, Oak Tree Farm, Bristol Road, Edithmead – W.S. Hancock – confirm recommendation of permission;
 
It was noted the District Council had determined the following application since the last Meeting

[bookmark: _GoBack]12/17/00018 – Erection of single storey extension, 11 Hatcher Close, Burnham on Sea – R. Morgan –   permission granted.

39. Vacancy of Parish Councillor (Brue Ward)

It was AGREED to co-opt Mr Lyndon Baker of 37 Wilde Close, Burnham on Sea to fill the vacancy of Parish Councillor (Brue Ward) on Burnham Without Parish Council. Mr Baker signed a declaration of acceptance of office and joined the Meeting.

40. Financial Matters

The following payments were authorised
DD        – Sedgemoor District Council      dog bin servicing            £167.23
100275 – Grant Thornton UK LLP            audit fee                         £120.00

The External Auditors, Grant Thornton, had completed the 2016/17 Audit of Accounts and had concluded that on the basis of their review of the annual return, in their opinion the information in the annual return was in accordance with proper practices and no matters had come to their attention which gave cause for concern that relevant legislative and regulatory requirements had not been met. The Internal Auditor also had no matters to draw to the attention of members.

41. Watchfield Village Hall

Mrs Phillips reported that the redevelopment scheme was now progressing to tender stage. 

42. Highway Issues

It was AGREED to request East Huntspill Parish Council to liaise with Mr Johnson regarding arrangements to install the shared SID at locations within Burnham Without.

Mrs Phillips reported that the County Council’s Footpath Officer was discussing a damaged gate/stile off Queens Drive with the landowner.

It was noted that Taylor Wimpey had yet to carry out repairs to the vandalised barriers at the junction of the footpath to the north of the Marconi Estate with the Frank Foley Parkway. 

Clean Surroundings had agreed to provide a new padlock for the bollard at the Cookson Close entrance to the playing field but to date it had not been installed. It was AGREED to send a further reminder.

Clean Surroundings had also advised that they were seeking clarification that the land between the rear of Cookson Close and the open land to the north of Wallace Wells Road, where fly-tipping had taken place, was owned by the County Council. Councillor Filmer agreed to seek information on the outcome and endeavour to secure removal of the fly-tipping and repair of the fence.

Councillor Filmer was seeking a site visit with the Highways Officer to investigate possible modifications to the split barriers at the end of Edithmead Lane to enable people using mobility scooters to gain access to Queens Drive. 

County Highways and the District Council’s Enforcement Section had confirmed that the recent work in the vicinity of the modified vehicular access to Elm Tree Farm, Bristol Road, Edithmead conformed to approved plans.

43. Bus Service 67

It was noted that the Burnham on Sea to Wells bus service would continue at least until 31st March 2018 following an agreement by the local Councils to provide the necessary funding. A further Meeting would be held during the autumn.

44. Burnham & Highbridge Neighbourhood Plan

The Chairman reported upon the current position regarding the Neighbourhood Plan. He would continue to circulate minutes and other information relating to the Plan to all Members, when available, for information.
 
45. Meetings

Members had not attended any other Meetings since 25th July 2017.

46. Date of Next Meeting

It was AGREED that the next scheduled Council meeting be held on Monday 27th November 2017.


 
   The Meeting closed at 7.45 p.m.



 signed ……………………………………………………….  Chairman









